A special meeting of the Village of Walton Trustees was held February 10, 2012 at 11:00 a.m. in the Village Hall.  Mayor Meredith began the meeting with the pledge. Absent from the meeting was Trustee Rutherford.
The Clerk provided the Board with BAN vs. BOND information that had been gathered regarding the Water Project and Park Street Project. Trustee Bell expressed that he would like to stretch it out especially being they are the water and park street projects.
Motion was made by Trustee Bell to go with a 20 year BOND if possible with Delaware National Bank at 4.40% and if Bond Counsel allows, if Bond Counsel will only allow 10 years he recommends staying with Nation Bank of Delaware County at 3.25%. Motion was seconded by Trustee Reynolds and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Reynolds to renew copier contract with Eastern as proposed. Motion was seconded by Trustee O'Leary and passed unanimously.

Acting Chief Laauser advised of the quotes he received for the garage door openers. Overhead Door Company of Binghamton quoted $1,595 for two (2) openers, the remotes for the cars and the wall unit for the station which will include 1 year warranty and installation. Oneonta Garage Door offered a price of $1,300 and $1,000 for installation. Trustee Bell and Laauser agreed that being there is already a ½ hp unit there it would make more sense to go with ¾ hp unit, Trustee Reynolds agreed.
Trustee Bell made a motion to purchase openers from Overhead Door Company in the amount of $1,595.00 including installation. Motion was seconded by Trustee Reynolds and passed unanimously.

Laauser continued with his business asking to hire two part time officers with one to attend the Police Academy as a Village employee in Otsego County stating he will be paying his own way with the understanding the Village will provide him with ammo. Trustee O'Leary asked if there would be commitment letters for these officers stating if we’re going to hire and put our name on an officer for the academy they should give us some type of commitment. 

Motion was made by Trustee Reynolds to hire Tahir Haqq as a Part Time Officer with a one (1) year commitment letter as well as hire Christopher DuMond as a Part Time Officer to attend the academy with Village endorsement and a one (1) year commitment after completing the academy. Motion was seconded by Trustee O'Leary and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Bell at 10:31am to enter into executive session to discuss non-union personnel. Motion was seconded by Trustee O'Leary and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Reynolds to come out of executive session at 11:01am. Motion was seconded by Trustee O'Leary and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Reynolds authorizing Mayor Meredith funds not to exceed $1,000.00 to Acting Chief Laauser for DEU money. Motion was seconded by Trustee O'Leary and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Bell to go out for RFP’s (Request for Proposals) for legal services to take over at completion of current legal services contract with Merzig. Motion failed for lack of a second.

Motion was made by Trustee O'Leary at 11:10am to adjourn the meeting with Trustee Reynolds seconding. Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Melinda S. Westcott

Village Clerk

